
 

 

 

Dear Members and Friends of First UCC, 

 

I will always remember attending the Fifteenth General Synod on the campus of Iowa State University.  I was a 

sixteen-year-old high school student attending the national meeting of the United Church of Christ for the very 

first time.  I attended the meeting with other youth from the Missouri Conference and we stayed in a dormitory.  

We had a meaningful experience and those who attended still reminisce about it.  I recall the business meetings, 

called plenaries, were kind of boring.  It was interesting, however, to see the process behind how policy 

decisions are made as a denomination in the UCC.  Each Conference sent delegates to the meeting and the 

delegates voted on the resolutions that were presented.  One of the resolutions the delegates addressed and voted 

on caught our attention – Open and Affirming.  

  

It was at that 1985 General Synod when the United Church of Christ passed a resolution encouraging a policy of 

nondiscrimination in employment, volunteer service and membership policies based on sexual orientation.  In 

addition, the resolution went on to encourage individual congregations of the UCC to adopt a non-discrimination 

policy and a Covenant of Openness and Affirmation to persons of lesbian, gay, bisexual and transgender 

orientation within the community of faith. 

   

35 years later, I still find myself still attached to this issue.  I think it is a positive for any congregation to 

examine their policies of Christian welcome and inclusion and to consider adopting this resolution.   

Open and Affirming is not an initiative geared toward gaining new members or attracting a different 

demographic to our church.  There is a good chance we will not attract anyone from the LGBTQ+ community to 

First UCC.  Open and Affirming is about us and our understanding of what it means to be radically inclusive and 

hospitable in the name of Jesus Christ. 

   

Regretfully, some of our membership does not agree with this initiative.  Some have even taken their 

membership elsewhere before our church has even voted to adopt/reject this resolution.  I am hopeful that you 

will at least engage with this Open and Affirming process and to share your feelings, voice and to place a vote 

(and wait for the outcome) before you decide to no longer be a part of the church. 

    

I will be offering a Bible study on Zoom that will examine some of the texts Christians have traditionally used to 

condemn homosexuality: a 1-hour Old Testament study on Tuesday December 8 at 6:30pm and a 1-hour New 

Testament study on Thursday December 10 at 6:30pm.  You can engage with this Bible study from the comfort 

of your own home.  Just let us know in the church office at (608)643-8387 if you are interested in participating 

and we will email you a Zoom invite.   

 

I encourage you to be a part of this process and to consider how this resolution can help strengthen the life of our 

faith community.        

                   

Pastor Bill
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RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 

 
 

                    DECEMBER SCOOP 
 
 

 
 
 

1 H.E.L.P. Toy Washing ~ 10:00 a.m.-Noon 

4 H.E.L.P. Toy Washing ~ 10:00 a.m.-Noon 

6  2
nd

 Sunday in Advent 

8 H.E.L.P. Toy Washing ~ 10:00 a.m.-Noon 

Bible Study with Pastor Bill ~ 6:30 p.m. 

10 Bible Study with Pastor Bill ~ 6:30 p.m.  

H.E.L.P. Toy Washing ~ 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

13 3
rd

 Sunday in Advent 

14 H.E.L.P. Toy Washing ~ 10:00 a.m.-Noon 

16 H.E.L.P. Toy Washing ~ 10:00 a.m.-Noon 

17  H.E.L.P. Toy Washing ~ 10:00 a.m.-Noon  

 Consistory ~ 6:30 p.m. 

19 H.E.L.P. Toy Distribution ~ 8:00-10:00 a.m. 

20 4
th

 Sunday in Advent 

24  Christmas Eve Service ~ 7 p.m. - will be broadcast on WRPQ - AM, FM and  
    Live Stream on WRPQ.com 

25 Have a Blessed Christmas! 
 
 
 

Listen to WRPQ Radio Sundays at 9 AM for the Worship Service. 
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November Memorials 
 

Memorials were received in loving 
memory of:  
 

  Christine Logterman 
  Harry Mann 
  Ella Pacholke 
  Buford Wicklund 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Radio Broadcasts  
 

We thank the November sponsors of 
our 8:00 a.m. Sunday worship service 
radio broadcasts: 

 

Harland & Lorraine Hartmann, 
   in honor and celebration of their  
   66th Wedding Anniversary. 

 

Jan Pierce, in loving memory of her 
   husband, Lt. Colonel Donald R.  
   Pierce 

 

Jamie & Karen Wittwer, in loving  
  memory of Jamie’s grandparents, 
  Ernest & Alice Wittwer. 

 

December Anniversaries In Our Church Family


 
 

Frank & Georgia Selden, 58 years on December 8 
Edward & Marlene Larsen, Sr., 68 years on December 20 

Dorothy & Lyle Kuhnau, 59 years on December 28 
Ron & Roberta Lipka, 57 years on December 28 

 
These four couples represent 242 years of marriage.  Congratulations to you all! 

 

Greetings to all those celebrating birthdays and anniversaries in December! 
 We acknowledge 1st anniversaries; anniversaries ending in 5 or 0; and all over 50. 
 

 
 

Rev. Bill Kapp        Office Hours:        Tuesday through Friday: 9:00-Noon 
Pastor                                                                Saturday: 9:30-11:00 a.m. and by appointment 
                                      Office phone:           643-8387; Home phone: 370-2249 
                                        E-mail:                      bill_kapp@ucc-saukcity.org

 



 
Sunday School News 

 

Margaret McFarlane & Brigitta Brickl 
Co-Superintendents 

 

 As the number of Covid cases 
continue to increase, we continue to be 
more vulnerable. Due to this change, we 
will temporarily be stopping our in-
person Sunday School classes. Our 
virtual lessons will continue to be 
available. Come check out the Bitmoji 
classroom on our church webpage at: 
 

http://www.ucc-
saukcity.org/sundayschool.html 

 

You will find activities and Pastor Bill’s 
children’s sermon. Lessons are posted 
weekly that align with our classroom 
lessons. In addition, if you are 
interested, join us at 10:10 on Sundays 
for the live virtual lesson via google 
meet.  
 

 We raised $125 for UNICEF. 
Thank you for helping with this worthy 
project.  
 
 
 

 Many thanks for the donations on 
our Harvest Home Table and for the 
monetary donations for the Sauk Prairie 
Food Pantry.  
 

 Our fundraiser selling Culver’s 
Cards is going well. Please see the 
order form included in this Scoop.  
 

 Participants have been recording 

their parts for the Sunday School 
Christmas Movie. Watch for details on 
the unveiling of this First U.C.C. 
Blockbuster!  
 

 We are working on the details for 
having a drive-up/drop off of white 
gifts on Sunday, December 13. Students 
will be given their annual Christmas 
goodie bags at that time.  
 

 Please know that although we are 

not together, we hold each of you in our 
thoughts and prayers! 
 
 

 
 
 

 

http://www.ucc-saukcity.org/sundayschool.html
http://www.ucc-saukcity.org/sundayschool.html


 

 

Help Excite Little People  

This Holiday Season! 
 

* The Help Excite Little People Project 
will still happen this year!  Please 
consider sharing your gently used 
toys and items for teens with those in 
need!  We are requesting that the 
donations are washed this year.  Please 
mark your bags/boxes, “CLEAN.”  The 
items can be brought to the Washington 
Avenue doors of the church and left in 
or near the bins to the right of the doors. 
Monetary donations are welcome, also.  
 

* We need “elves” to help wash, repair, 
and organize items.  Some of our elves 
feel more comfortable picking up items 
and taking them home to clean. This 
works well, too!  On the days and time 
we are scheduled to clean, I will set 
some boxes outside the Education 
Building doors with instructions 
attached. These items can be returned 
the next time we clean or can be left by 
our collection bins anytime, but please 
label them “CLEAN” and include your 
name. 
 

Tuesday, December 1, 10 a.m.-Noon 
Friday, December 4, 10 a.m.-Noon 

Tuesday, December 8, 10 a.m.-Noon 

Thursday, December 10, 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

Monday, December 14, 10 a.m.-Noon 

Wednesday, Dec. 16, 10 a.m.-Noon 

Thursday, Dec. 17, 10 a.m.-Noon 
 
 

 

 
Charitable Giving Deadline 

 

Please remember that gifts to the 
Church must be received by Noon on 
Thursday, December 31st, in order to get 
credit for that donation in 2020.   
 
 

 
 

Birthday Calendar 
 

Please let the Church Office know if we 
missed you on the monthly birthday 
calendar in the SCOOP!!  Thank you! 
 

 

 

 



 
 
 

BLESSINGS & THANKS 

FROM THE HERT!  
 
 

Chris Garcia and Tammie Huerth, 
for mowing the church properties. 
 
Thank you to everyone who took care 

of the outside plants and flowers around 
the church and in the park – planting, 
weeding, watering and giving them 
tender loving care. 
 
Everyone who brought items 
throughout the year for “Stock The 
Schools” and our “Harvest Tables”. 
 
Thank you to Marcy Thurwachter for 
delivering the “Stock the School” items 
every month and for delivering the items 
from the Stewardship Committee’s 
Harvest Home Table. 
 
Thank you to the McFarlane/ 
Moseman families for delivering the 
items from the Sunday School Harvest 
Home Table. 
 
 

And, as 2020 comes to a close, 
thank-you’s, also, go out to: 

 
Tammie Huerth for sharing her time 
and talents decorating the Church bulle-
tin board.   
 

Tammie Huerth, Larry & Kathy 
Johnson and Barb Sprecher for their 
time and artistry in decorating the 
Sanctuary and entrance throughout the 
year. 
 
Our members who served as Litur-

gists and on Church Committees. 
 
Our members who delivered Mobile 
Meals to those in need in our commu-
nity. 
 
Thank you to everyone for sharing 

their time and talents with us while 
sitting in the Sound Room on Sunday 
mornings.  
 
Our Radio Broadcast sponsors who 

make it possible for us to reach our 
many shut-ins in the community on 
Sunday morning. 
 
Our Christian Education Co-Super-
intendents Margaret McFarlane & 

Brigitta Brickl & our Sunday School & 

Confirmation staff who create a fun and 
loving atmosphere for our children to 
learn about Jesus.   
 
Mark Pierick for leading our Adult 
Sunday School classes on Sunday 
mornings. 
 
Dean Dahnert who hosted the First 
U.C.C. web site.   
 
Doreen Stoffels for sending out 

anniversary and birthday cards to our 
members.  
 
Chris Garcia, our Custodian, who 
keeps our Church and Education Build-
ing spic ‘n span. 



Donna & Micki Cruse for helping with 
the SCOOP each month. 
 

Our members who shared their 
“gifts of music” virtually with us 

throughout the year. 
 

Theresa Grimes for being the 
administrator of our Facebook page.   
 

Rose Kleinert for continuing to take 
care of Communion.   
 

Thank you to everyone who helped 
with the shoveling through the winter 
months. 
 

 
 

 

VESPERS 

 
17 people braved the drizzle to join 
together for a vespers service on 
Saturday, November 14.  3 fire pits 
provided some warmth as Pastor Bill 
and Christian Fellowship provided 
readings, prayers, and scripture.  
Dean Dahnert’s selection of music 
added to the celebration.  Thank-you 
to Christian Fellowship for the hot 
chocolate and your participation in 
the service, to Dean for the music, to 

Pastor Bill for his selection of 
materials, and to those who brought 
fire pits. 
 

 
 

Dear Pastor Kapp, Church Members, 
and DeLorman:  Thank you so much for 
another coat donation.  Even though we 
have had a week of balmy weather, we 
know it will be getting cold soon.  Thank 
you also for the “Stock The Schools” 
donations.  Those beautiful new athletic 
pants, tops, snow pants, and jackets 
were incredible.  Thank you for your 
kind and open hearts!  On behalf of the 
students of SPSD, thank you. 
 

Sincerely,  
Susan Baumann Duren, Social Worker 

 
 
To my UCC Family and Pastor Bill, 
 

Thank you so much for the prayers and 

support during my breast cancer 

diagnosis and treatment.  I appreciate 

each and every card, gift, thought and 

prayer that came my way. You all mean 

so much to me. Hopefully, we can get 

back together soon to worship in person 

with music!   
 

Love, Kristy Litscher 



  
 
 
 
 

Stock The Schools! 
 
 

Marcy Thurwachter continues to 
deliver our collection of monthly items 
to the Sauk Prairie Middle School for 
students in need.  Thank you, Marcy!   
 
In December, we are collecting jars of 
peanut butter & jelly and full-size 
bottles of shampoo & conditioner.  
Drop your donations in the tote just 
inside the north side church doors on 
Sundays or during the week in the tote 
outside the Education Building doors.   
 
As 2020 is coming to an end, thank 
you all for your continued support of 
this ministry throughout this year! 
 
 

 
 

Jesus, the Light of the World! 

 
 

O & A Book Study 
 

Are you interested in learning more 
about LGBTQ+ stories? The O & A 
Committee is organizing a book study 
around Raising Ryland, the real-life 
story of a young transgender boy and 
his family.  
 
We will be having Zoom discussions 
on February 21, 2021 at 2:00pm and 
February 25, 2021 at 5pm. You could 
also check it out from the library.  
 
A short video on YouTube gives you 
an overview of Ryland’s story. If you 
need a copy of the book, please 
contact the church office at 643-8387 
by December 18

th
, 2020. Also, please 

give the email address you want the 
Zoom invitation to go to.  
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fc
D5NOIalQo 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 

 
 



Special Consistory Meeting Minutes 

First United Church of Christ 

 

Thursday, October 29, 2020 at 6:30 PM 

 

 Special Consistory meeting was called to order by Dean Dahnert on Google Meets. 

 Present: Pastor Bill Kapp, Dean Dahnert, Peggy Ganser, Tammie Huerth, Heather 

Miller, Mark Pierick, Marcy Thurwachter, Tammy Young 

 Absent: Don Larsen, Kurt Schultz 

 

 Special Meeting was called to address several new pieces of Covid pandemic 

information 

o One of our church staff had tested Positive for Covid several days prior to the 

meeting. 

o Sauk County Covid infection rate reporting categories were very close to 

switching the Sauk Prairie Schools over to virtual only. 

o Radio time for Christmas Eve had been purchased but no logistical issues for an 

in-person Christmas Eve service have been discussed. 

 

 Discussion of the Covid related issues at hand.  Items which were discussed: 

o Status of the Sauk County Infection Rate 

 Our Church Sunday School program would follow Sauk Prairie Schools 

 It is not necessary for our church services to follow the Sauk Prairie 

Schools 

 

o Our procedure for Covid infected Individuals known to be working in the church 

 Staff Individuals have been or will be tested 

 Infected individuals will self-quarantine per their doctor’s instructions. 

 Pastor Bill feels that his work environment is not dangerous or unhealthy 

 

o General review of our Covid process and procedures for cleaning and weekly 

services 

 Consistory cleaning team felt confident our procedures are consistent 

and effective. 

 Will review our signage to be certain we are strongly encouraging our 

mask wearing, distance separation and contact tracing policies. 

 



 Discussion of the Christmas Eve service, possible scenarios, problems, and potential 

solutions. 

o Biggest challenges are limited seating numbers per Sauk County Health and 

out-of-town guests being introduced into our congregation group. 

o After much discussion it was decided to not have an in-person Christmas Eve 

service. Christmas Eve will be Radio Broadcast only.   

o Motion by Tammy Young, seconded by Heather Miller. Motion passed 

unanimously by all present. 

 

 Move to adjourn meeting by Marcy Thurwachter, second by Mark Pierick, motion 

passed. 

 

 Closing Prayer:  Pastor Bill 

 

 Next Consistory Meeting: November 19, 2020 

 

 



Consistory Minutes 

First United Church of Christ 
 

Thursday November 19, 2020 

 

Those Present: Pastor Bill, Dean Dahnert, Don Larsen, Peggy Ganser, Heather Miller, 

Marcy Thurwachter, Tammie Huerth, Tammy Young, Mark Pierick, Kurt Schultz 

 

 Opening Prayer: Pastor Bill 

 

 Pastor Bill’s Report 

 

o See Report in December scoop 

 

 Committee Reports and Updates: 

o Building & Maintenance  

(1) New air filtration systems were installed today 

(2) Blowers need to stay on for the next 72 hours 

(3) Hoping this will help during cold and flu season with allergies, etc 

o Christian Fellowship 

(1) Involved in the Vesper service on Saturday, November 14th 

(2) 17 people in attendance, was a nice event 

o Finance  

(1) PPP application is still in process 

(2) Went through the extended process which ended in October so that we 

used everything we needed 

(3) Tim Homar feels that the forgiveness will go through 

(4) Sunday School offerings are down this year 

o Members in Ministry 

(1) Peggy delivered slices of pie to a few members 

(2) Calls are still being made 

o Sunday School/Church Youth Program 

(1) See report in December scoop 

o Stewardship 

(1) See report in December scoop 

o Open & Affirming  

(1) Pastor will be using his December letter to promote Open & Affirming 

Zoom meeting 



(2) See report in December scoop 

 

 Ongoing Business Update 

o Tammie Huerth made a motion to not have in-person worship starting this 

Sunday, November 22nd including Vespers services. Consistory will decide, at 

another meeting, when we will go back to in-person services. Heather Miller 

seconded. Motion passed 

o Currently just the Gospel lesson and sermon have been on Facebook live 

o Bill has the ability to record the service and put it on YouTube 

o HELP (Help Excite Little People) is being advertised through the school system 

and area food pantries. Toy washing has started. Promotion is being ramped up 

starting November 21st 

 

 New Business Issues 

o Brigitta Brickl would like to know if they can order a first aide kit that could be 

attached to the wall on the second floor of the educational building. There has 

been a need during the Sunday School hour for this 

o Mark Pierick made a motion to purchase the first aid kit, Tammie Huerth 

seconded. Motion passed 

 

 Closing Prayer: Pastor Bill 

 

 Next Consistory Meeting: December 17, 2020  

 

 



Dear Consistory, 
 
I give thanks for your participation on the Sauk City First UCC Consistory.  It is not easy to be a leader, especially in these 
challenging times.  Your efforts in 2020 have gone over and above the call of duty and I am greatly appreciative.   
 
At one point over the summer, you met 5 out of 6 Thursdays in a row as we tried to formulate Covid-19 policies and 
procedures at First UCC: 

*You roped off parts of the sanctuary and put tape on the floor to help with social distancing,  
*You listened to the science as we stopped congregational liturgy and singing,  
*You put out disinfecting stations and signage, 
*You made an offering box available since we can’t pass the plate,  
*You purchased all-in-one communion wafers/juice cups so we can have communion, 
*You wipe down all surfaces after worship, 
*You keep records of who is in attendance at every service for contact tracing purposes, 
*You consolidated worship at the 9am hour, 
*You implemented a mask mandate for worship and Sunday school at First UCC.   

 
Your hard work and diligence on behalf of First UCC has paid off.  We were able to get back into the sanctuary on July 5 
and we’ve had a consistent turnout of 10-20 attendees ever since.  I am grateful for all your efforts!  One of the things 
we learned this summer as a result of this experience is that it’s hard to please everyone.  One of my strategies when 
making a difficult decision is to try and take out the emotion of the situation (who you will make unhappy) and rely 
solely on the facts.  That can be a difficult proposition.  The very people you tried to make happy by opening up for 
public worship were also the ones most unhappy with the changes we had to make in order to get back into the 
sanctuary for public worship.  And yet, we had to make those changes. 
 
In terms of my report: 

a.) Based on the numbers of Covid-19 diagnoses in Wisconsin/Sauk County, I recommend going to virtual worship 
effective immediately.  I would like to see us go back to the model that we used in March/April/May where 
worship was offered on the radio and there were only a handful of people in the building to get us up on the air.  
I would like to see virtual worship last at least through January (if not February) and/or until the numbers and 
graphs show a downward trend over a period of 4-6 weeks.  I am begging you to take a proactive and prophetic 
approach to this pandemic and to immediately cancel all public activities at church moving forward.  We do not 
need to take this risk!  The numbers of infection are much higher than they were in the spring and we haven’t 
even hit the holiday season yet. 
   

b.) There will be a virtual Ecumenical Thanksgiving Eve Worship service offered on Zoom this year.  I have already 
recorded my parts to be included in the service.  We will send out a Zoom invite to everyone from church we 
have an email address for. 

 
c.) I would suggest having a Plan B for the 2021 Annual Meeting scheduled for March 7.  I would suggest meeting 

via Zoom.  I know we can use this available technology to meet as scheduled.  The time to start planning is now. 
 

d.) I would like to take time off over the Thanksgiving week (11/23 to 11/28) and the New Year’s week (12/28 to 
1/2) to visit with loved ones in the St. Louis area.  I will be available by phone and will not miss any Sundays.  I 
would greatly appreciate your consideration.    

 
Respectfully,  
Pastor Bill 



Christian Fellowship 

 

 
On Saturday, November 14th, some of the Christian fellowship ladies participated in the 
outdoor Vespers service in the church park.  Although the day was a little gloomy and rainy 
it was a wonderful service, and hot cocoa warmed us. 
 

A thankful time, for so many reasons…. The Coronavirus pandemic has put a dark cloud 
over 2020 and that includes our upcoming holidays, but we are grateful for the health, 
safety and well-being of our Pastor, our Consistory, our congregation, and their families. 

 

    
 

o Due to the pandemic this year, only ladies that are feel comfortable in doing so, will 
be helping in any way possible with First UCC H.E.L.P. drive.   

o There will be no Craft sale in our church this year.   
 

 
 
We look forward to seeing you (most likely virtually) on January 12th @ 6:00pm 
Christian fellowship: Dianna Woerpel, Deb Tschudy, Peggy Ganser, Rita Larsen, Carol 
Hehenberger, Sandy Schlender, Sherry Pieper and Rose Kleinert. 



 
 

From the Stewardship Committee 
 
 

*THANK-YOU!!!  323 pounds of food and paper products were delivered on November 
2 to the Sauk Prairie Area Food Pantry along with a monetary donation. 
 
*Several boxes and bags of granola bars, mittens, boots, and snowpants were 
delivered to the SP Middle School for the Stock the Schools Project.  Items collected in 
November will soon be delivered and while the church and educational building are 
closed, we will continue to collect items.  December’s items, peanut butter and jelly and 
full size bottles of shampoo and conditioner may be left in the tote in front of the 
educational building doors Monday-Friday from 8:00 to noon. 
 
*Pastor Bill shared that he has received 50 pledge cards to date.  Last year a total of 
57 were received.  Pledge cards can be turned in until the end of the year. 
 
*The Stewardship Committee will meet on an as needed basis going forward. 



 
 

THE ADVENT SEASON & STEWARDSHIP  
 

 

 

As we enter the Advent season and look anxiously forward to celebrating the birth of 

Jesus Christ, how does stewardship fit into this year’s Advent season?  It should not 

surprise you at all to know that it ’s a perfect fit!  The pandemic we currently face has 

changed so many of our usual holiday traditions;  the loss of holiday parties, outings, 

family gatherings, caroling, school concerts and programs, our own traditional 

Christmas Sunday School program, First Church choir concert, and of course, our 

Sunday worship services throughout Advent and culminating with the Christmas Eve 

service.  But you ask, “How can the pandemic fit perfectly with the Christmas season 

when we are sacrificing so many of the things that make the season so joyful?”  It 

allows us a slower, less frantic pace than that which usually begins before Thanksgiving 

and rushes forward like a runaway train towards December 25.  Take the time to reflect 

on God’s greatest gift;  
 

For God so loved the world that he gave his one and only Son, that whoever believes in 
him shall not perish but have eternal life. 

John 3:16 
 

Use this unusual time to think about God’s gift to each and every one of us and how 

you might share your time, talents, and treasures with those in need.  The need is so 

very great and one of things we have in an abundance this year is time.   
 

She opens her arms to the poor and extends her hands to the needy. 
Proverbs 31:20 

 
 



Open & Affirming Sub-Committee 
Meeting Minutes 

November 5, 2020 
 
 
In attendance: Pastor Bill, Shirlee Lendved, Barb Sprecher, Dean Sprecher, Christy Kinnamon,  
  Tammie Huerth 
Absent:  Dennis Kahn 
 

 Bible Study 
o Plans are being made to have a Bible study the week of December 6th.  
o Will start with the Old Testament and then have another to address the New Testament 
o Bible studies to be done by Zoom or Google Meets 
o Question and answer session at the end of each Bible study 
o Zoom or Google Meets info to be put into the Scoop 
o Bible study to be recorded and put out onto our website or You Tube 

 Movie Night 
o Shirlee watched “The Times of Harvey Milk”. Thought it was very good 
o Shirlee will purchase a couple copies of this movie for our Congregation to borrow and view at 

home.   
o Discussion via Zoom at a later date to be determined 
o Also looking at the movie “For The Bible Tells Me So” 

 Newsletter – the D.I.S.H. 
o First addition was in the November Scoop.  Well received 
o Gathering info for next newsletter to be in the February 2021 Scoop 

 Book Study 
o A book study is being looked at for in the month of February 2021. 
o Book to read would be “Raising Ryland” 
o Any First UCC members interested in reading this book and then doing a book study in Feb 

should contact the church office so a book can be ordered for you. 

 Speakers 
o Shirlee to be in touch with the Sauk Prairie High School’s Gay/Straight Alliance regarding some 

of their students coming and speaking to the Congregation regarding their experiences in the 
Community.  DTBD 

 Next meeting 
o Skipping December 
o Next meeting will be January 7, 2021 via Zoom 

 


